Hiawatha Public Library
Board Meeting

Glenn Schminke Community  Room

April 12, 2011

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm.
A.  CALL TO ORDER – ROLL CALL:
Present:  Janet Libe, Travis Christopher, Bonnie Galbraith, Brenda Powers, and Jeaneal Weeks.  Dian Boysen was absent.

B.  AGENDA: 

 Brenda Powers made a motion and Travis Christopher seconded it to accept the agenda as written.  Motion carried.
C. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:

Brenda Powers made a motion and Travis Christopher seconded it to approve the minutes of the March 15, 2011 meeting.

D. OLD BUSINESS: 

There was no old business to discuss.
E. NEW BUSINESS :  

1.  Amended budget request – The amended budget request was presented.   The City Administrator has recommended we try to spend 95% of our current year budget in the final 2 months of the year.  It has also been requested that we try to spend no more than 95% of our budget next year.  Jeaneal talked about possibly postponing purchasing some books at least for the present.
2. Election of board secretary – Bonnie Galbraith volunteered to take over the board secretary position.  Brenda Powers made a motion to approve Bonnie Galbraith as secretary and Travis Christopher seconded it.  Motion carried.
F.  LIBRARIAN’S REPORT:
1. Monthly report – Total circulation was 26,402. Comparing it to last year’s 21,726 means an increase of 4,676!  The Self-Check is getting a lot of use, totaling 22.14% of the month’s checkouts (5,846).
It appears that e-book circulation will not increase until the collection increases.  There is a waiting list for most library e-books.

2. Bills – Travis Christopher made a motion to pay the bills.  It was seconded by Brenda Powers.  Motion carried.
3. Anticipated expenditures – The front door needed repair.  The bill is not yet available.
4. Library news – The staff is gearing up for the summer reading program.  Molly has been working on new signs to display around the library.  As of the present time we have not heard anything regarding the plans for our new library.  Travis Christopher will contact the Mayor to see how the project is progressing.

G. PRESIDENT’S REPORT:

The President had nothing to report.
H. ADJOURNMENT:
Travis Christopher made a motion to adjourn at 7:40 pm.  It was seconded by Brenda Powers.  Meeting adjourned.
Bonnie Galbraith, Secretary
